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Permanent Mission of Brazil to the United Nations Office in Geneva
Chemin Louis Dunant, 15 – 1202 - Genève

Brazil welcomes the delegation of the Federal Republic of Nigeria to this second cycle of the UPR and commends Nigeria for the presentation of its national report. 

We note with satisfaction that, in line with the recommendations received during the first cycle of the UPR, the Nigerian government has ratified many international human rights protocols, such as the Convention on the Prevention and Punishment of the Crime of Genocide and the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture and other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment. Brazil congratulates Nigeria for supporting the activities of the "Nigeria Inter-Religious Council" aimed at fostering inter-faith dialogue among Christians and Muslims. 

Brazil welcomes the establishment of the Federal Ministry of Women and Social Development. Nevertheless, the persistent practices of female genital mutilation as well as the high rate of early marriages among girls in the Northern States are still a matter of great concern. Another area that deserves further attention is access to prevention, treatment and care of HIV/AIDS, in particular for pregnant women. 

In the spirit of constructive engagement and cooperation prevalent in the UPR, Brazil wishes to make the following recommendations to the Government of Nigeria: 

1) To ensure the enactment of the bill on the Convention on Elimination of all forms of Discrimination against Women (CEDAW); 
2) To ratify the Second Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, aiming at the abolition of the death penalty.
